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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Thurs 16 June 
Grade 6 Leadership Day 
Fri 17 June 
AOM Assembly 
Tues 21 June 
Second Hand Uniform Sale 
3.00pm outside Canteen 
Wed 22 June 
P/T/S Chats after school  
Thurs 23 June 
P/T/S Chats all day - No 
school for the children 
Fri 24 June 
End of Term 2 at 3.15pm 
Mon 11 July 
Start of Term 3 
 

Sacraments 
Wed June 8 
Parent Eucharist Meeting 7-
8pm 
Sun 24 July 
10.30am Eucharist 4H 
Sun 31 July 
10.30am Eucharist 4G 
Wed 3 Aug 
Parent Reconciliation Meeting 
7-8pm 
Wed 31 Aug 
Parent Confirmation Meeting 
7-8pm 
Thurs 8 Sept 
7.00pm First Reconciliation 
Fri 11 Nov 
7.00pm Confirmation 

Our Leaders 
 

O God, your laws help us to lad good lives, to be safe and happy. We pray 
that our leaders will make laws to help all people to be safe and happy. 
Help them to lead us on a way that we can follow to bring peace to all 

the nations of the world. We ask you to help each of us to be leaders in 
the places where we live by our good lives and kindness to others. Amen 

Luke 10:25-37    The Parable of the Good Samaritan “Who is my neighbour?”  

Dear Parent, 
This week we have been particularly proud of our Year 6 students who hosted the 
annual Year 6 Leadership Conference on Thursday. This day was organised 
through their Faith-Life-Inquiry Learning and is a demonstration of living out the 
Our Lady’s value of Service.  
It was a very successful day due to the hard work and organisation that the Year 6 
students put in while preparing for this day. The Year 6 students welcomed the 
following schools to the conference: St. 
Peter’s West Sunshine, St. John’s Foot-
scray, St. Peter Chanel Deer Park, Mother 
of God Ardeer, St. Mary’s Altona, Gordon 
Primary School Gordon and Wembley Pri-
mary School, Yarraville. 
 
The Year 6 students organised many ex-
citing speakers to come and talk about 
‘What Leadership meant to them’. One of the speakers was our very own Father 
Peter who you can see in the picture with Ruben who is thanking Father Peter for 
opening the conference with a prayer and his own reflections on leadership. We 
then had Charlie Bezzina a local resident and a retired policeman who had worked 
in many roles including as detective in charge of the Homicide and Drug squads. 
 
The following guest speakers 
had the students captivated 
throughout the day: Mat 
Nicholls is an accomplished 
AFL umpire, and Moira Kelly 
AO, a humanitarian who pro-
motes human welfare.  
It was a day of deep learning 
for all the students as they in-
teracted with the guest speak-
ers and heard their inspiration-
al stories. 

Our Fabulous Year Six Students 
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Many thanks to our wonderful MC for the day Ms Carmel Menzies who was a whiz with tech-

nology on the day and amazed us all in the afternoon with her dancing ability! 

Special thanks to Mrs Jayne Hill and Mrs Mary-Anne Meilak who supported the Year 6s be-

hind the scenes.  

Also thanks to the Year 6 teachers, Mrs Anna Kalc Smyth and Mr Tim Wickham for guiding the  

students as they prepared for the Day. 

And more thanks to Mrs Toni Balbata and Mr Steve Coz-

zi for helping set up and Mrs Christina Trypis who was 

our photographer. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sporting Champions! 
Congratulations to our Newcomb Team and their coach Mrs Anna Kalc Smyth and our Girls Netball Team 
and their coach Ms Pina McDonald. Both teams are now the Sunshine District Champions and will progress 
to the next level. We wish our Football Team all the very best as they play in the Sunshine District final next 
week. Thank you to all the children who have participated in the inter-school sports. I always receive excel-
lent feedback about your sportsmanship behaviour while playing. Well done to you all! 



Year 1 Toy Expo 



 

Year 1 Toy Expo 



 

Year 1 Toy Expo 



Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

 School Closure Day Care 

Thursday 23rd June 

Thank you to all he parents who responded  and enrolled heir child/children in the 

YMCA School Closure Day Care. The Day Care will run from 8:30am until 6pm. The children will need to bring 

their lunch, snacks and drinks just like a school day. There will be no school canteen available on the day. 

Afternoon tea will be provided for the children as like After School Care. 

It is great that we can provide this essential service for our working parents. We are here to support you in 

your roles as parents . We hope  that  we can work together to  make this service available for all school clo-

sure days. Together we can make this possible. 

 

Showcasing Year 5 Art work at  

Watergardens Shopping Centre during 

the school holidays 

The children in Year 5 have been creating beautiful 

birds with Miss Pina during their Art classes. These 

birds will form part of an exhibition by local schools 

and the Community. The exhibition will be part of 

an amazing event, which will see large real birds in 

live demonstrations and information sessions dur-

ing the school holidays. You may like to go and see 

this colourful display and learn about birds. 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

 

Starting in Term 3, our Friday Assemblies will begin at 

2.30pm. 

Next term we welcome everyone to join us in the Hall each Friday from 2.30pm 

each Friday. 

Our last assembly for this term will be hosted by Foundation I on Friday the 

24th of June and will begin at 2.30pm. We hope you will be there. 



SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALE 

There will be a second hand uniform sale straight after school on Tuesday 21 June.  

This is a great time to grab a bargain before term 3. 

If you can help at the stall please join us in front of the canteen at 3pm. 

We are also looking for donations of clean uniforms in good condition.  

Please contact Sue Brown on parents@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au to arrange drop off. 

Thanks, Our Lady’s P&F Committee 

Three Way Learning  

Conversations 

Your appointment time will be 

coming home today with your 

eldest child for your Three Way 

Learning Conversations next 

Wednesday/Thursday. 

Please remember to be on time 

and wait until your child’s 

teacher collects you and your 

child  for your Conversation. 





or Uniform from the Uniform ‘Menu’ 








